Session Highlights

The Session meet Tuesday, June 17th for its regularly scheduled meeting. The highlights are as follows:

· Pastor Linda announced her retirement effective October 6th. Elder, John Crozier from The Boonton Presbyterian Church, representing the Committee on Ministry of the Presbytery of the Highlands, met with Session to walk them through next steps. A Church Chat is planned for June 29th after worship to share with the congregation what we can expect as we say goodbye to Pastor Linda and begin searching for a new pastor. 
· Ben and Lissette presented to session, with the blessing of both the Faith Formation Commission and the Worship & Music Commission, a plan for a new after school music program for the Bound Brook community. This program will offer students in middle school and high school an opportunity to participate in a choral program and access to individual music lessons, along with general tutoring and fellowship. This program was developed in conversation with the Bound Brook School District and is scheduled to start in October. Ben & Lissette requested and were granted $7,750 from Martinsville Manse Sale funds to pilot the program.
· Session voted to hire Sharon Dougherty as the part-time Executive Administrative Assistant beginning in early to mid-August. Sharon is an active member of BBPC, currently serving as a Deacon and member of the choir. Sharon served for many years as our summer secretary. She will be working 20 hours per week, Tuesday through Friday. This will reduce, but not eliminate, the work of our remote assistant, Kristin LeMay from Ministry architects. 
· Building & Grounds announced their plans to install gutter guards and new downspouts on the PCC gutters, thus eliminating the need to clean the gutters multiple times yearly. 
· Session has reengaged a committee to explore church campus security. The following have volunteered to serve on the committee: Jill DeMouth, John Casale, Jamie Breeding, T.J. Blazek, Ellen Billard and Wayne Fabricius.

